
Johnny Mercer MP
Minister for Veterans’ Affairs

Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall London
SW1A 2AS

Hansard Editors
House of Commons
London
SW1A 0AA

5 April 2023

Dear Hansard Editors,

I would like to make a correction to a response I gave during the Afghan Resettlement Update Oral
Statement on Tuesday 28 March 2023, recorded in Hansard Volume 730.

In response to a question from John Healy MP regarding how many ARAP-eligible applicants
remain in Afghanistan, I said “We reckon that about 4,300 personnel remain in Afghanistan and
want to get over here” (Volume 730, Column 844).

Instead, I should have said “We reckon that about 4,300 personnel remain in Afghanistan and third
countries and want to get over here”.

I am copying this letter to John Healy MP and have requested that a copy also be deposited in the
libraries of both Houses.

Yours sincerely,

JOHNNY MERCER MP
MINISTER FOR VETERANS’ AFFAIRS


